
MEETING MINUTES—MP&CAC—HELLGATE CHAPTER 

 Sept. 18, 2023                                                        Legion Hall 

President Doug Winz called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.  11 members were present. Doug 

thanked everyone for bringing an excellent and delicious variety of potluck offerings.   

Treasurer’s Report:  Numbers are in the official minutes. Karen said she is expecting a bill for 

the Legion Hall annual rent soon.  She also reminded us that dues are due now at $40 (bring 

to next meeting or mail them to Classic Car Club, PO Box 2102, Msla 59806).  She noted that 

a new State Roster is being planned and asked us to be ready to submit changes to her at our 

next meeting on Oct. 16. Discussion to be continued on the details of how this will be handled. 

Old Business 

Fall Mini-Tour, Saturday, Sept. 9, 2023:   Doug reviewed our very successful Fall Mini Tour 

which drew more than half of our members as well as enough from other chapters to constitute 

a quorum.  He also thanked Karen and Bev for setting up all the arrangements for the food.  

New Business 

October Cruise: Perry asked for cruise suggestions for October. We settled on Sunday, 

October 8. Suggested destinations include Lochsa Lodge, Johnsrud Park (Perry will check to 

see if pavement is complete), and Lincoln (Sculpture in the Wild Park). Cathy will survey 

members via email to see where they would like to go and will notify everyone thereafter of the 

location (including whether there’s sufficient interest). Doug indicated we would need 5-7 

confirmed cars to make the cruise worthwhile.  Stay tuned to email. 

Christmas Party:  After a brief discussion, members decided that China Garden (last year’s 

location) would be good because it has a separate room (at no additional charge) and we can 

order off the menu. Doug said he will call to check if the room is available for Sunday, 

December 3 around 4:00 pm. Discussion to be continued. 

Other Announcements:  

Doug reported that the Spring Tour is set for Hamilton on May 17-19, 2024 and the Fall 

Tour in Belgrade (sponsored by the Bozeman chapter) on Aug. 16-17, 2024.  

Stan said he has some old car manuals from a former member and an old roster for the club 

scrapbook (which Bev took). He also noted the Missoula City Council will have another hearing 

on Mon., Oct. 2, regarding the proposed development of the old Hospital at Fort Missoula. A 

Fall Festival is scheduled for the Fort Missoula area on Sun., Oct. 1.  

Next Meeting:   Monday, October 16, 2023, 6:30 at the Legion Hall.  Potluck! 

Adjourned: 7:45 pm                                                                                (No 50/50) 

Respectfully submitted, 

Cathy Smyers, Secretary 


